
FRESNO UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT 

BOARD COMMUNICATION 

BC Number: EA - ! 

From the Office of the Superintendent Date: December 3, 2018 

To the Members of the B 

Phone Number: 457-3687 

The purpose of s communication is to provide the Board information on additional funds from 
Amendment 01 to contract CSPP-8074 and Amendment 01 to contract CCTR-8034 from the 
California Department of Education-Child Development. 

Amendments are as follows: 
CSPP-8074: This increase resulted in additional funds in the amount of $699,493 for contract 
CSPP-8074, which was originally for the amount of $13,950,851 and was approved on June 13, 
2018, Agenda Item A-12. With the approval of Amendment 01 to CSPP-8074, the new total 
will be $14,650,344. 

CCTR-8034: This increase also resulted in additional funds in the amount of $184,678 for 
contract CCTR-8034, which was originally for the amount of $1,100,829 and was approved on 
June 13, 2018, Agenda Item A-12. With the approval of Amendment 01 to CCTR-8034, the 
new total will be $1,285,507. 

The California Department of Education arrived at this amount due to the Standard 
Reimbursement Rate Increase. The Budget Act of2018 (Senate Bill 840, Chapter 29), includes 
increases to the Standard Reimbursement Rate (SRR) effective July 1, 2018 for General Child 
Care (CCTR), Migrant (CMIG), Handicapped (CHAN), and the California State Preschool 
Program (CSPP). Rates for each program include a 2.795 percent increase to the SRR and a 2.71 
percent Cost of Living Adjustment (COLA). This increases the SRR for CCTR and CMIG 
contracts to $47.98. The SRR for CSPP contracts has been increased to $48.28 for full-day care, 
and $29.90 for part-day care. 

If you have any questions or require additional information, please contact Deanna Mathies at 
457-3687.

Approved by Superintendent: 

Robert G. Nelson, Ed.D. Date: 
--------------

----
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FRESNO UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT 
BOARD COMMUNICATION 

BC Number: EA - !

From the Office of the Superintendent Date: December 7, 2018 
To the Members of the Board of Education 

Phone Number: 457-3687 

The purpose oft is communication is to provide the Board information on a grant awarded to 
Fresno Unified School District's Early Leaming Department from the California Department of 
Education in the amount of $995,900 for the purpose of scaling the Language Leaming Project 
statewide. 

The Language Leaming Project is modeled after the Fresno Language Project, funded by the 
David and Lucile Packard Foundation, which was created as a multi-agency collaborative to 
ensure all children have a strong foundation in both English and their home language upon 
entering kindergarten. The goal of the Language Learning Project is to improve professional 
development and training for early learning educators to better support the needs of young Dual 
Language Learners (DLLs). 

The grant includes funds to scale the model in two additional Central Valley Cohorts over the 
course of 18 months beginning January 2019. 

Sustainability will be acquired with the development of Resources and Dissemination through 
Trainer of Trainer State-Wide Institutes over the course of 18 months beginning January 2019. 

If you have any questions or require additional information, please contact Deanna Mathies at 
457-3687.

Approved by SuperintendM / _/ /"7 ,,-,--7 · L / Robert G. Nelson, Ed.D. -�---1->'------=---=---_..___/_-::::_.
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